





To:	The Secretary	�	Working Group on New Standards and Technologies (NST)	�	Telecommunications Standards Advisory Committee (TSAC)	�	Office of Telecommunications Authority (OFTA)	�	28/F & 29/F Wu Chung House


	213 Queen’s Road East 


	Wan Chai, Hong Kong


�Cc:	The Secretary	�	Task Force on Technical Standards	�	Information Infrastructure Advisory Committee (IIAC) 	�	Office of Telecommunications Authority (OFTA)	


�Date:	July 14, 1997	��It is the position of the Hong Kong Internet Service Providers Association (HKISPA) that it is premature to set up a standard for 56K modems in Hong Kong now.  This is simply because ITU still has not adopted any such standard yet.  Even though K56Flex scheme is expected to be adopted by ITU in 1998, it is not absolutely sure that  it will be approved without any modifications.  


Internet users are hungry for bandwidth as content on Internet includes increasingly more graphics, images and even sound and video.  Hence, some ISPs have chosen to provide 56K solutions to them before a standard is available, as some users have also chosen to purchase 56K modems now.  These are choices the suppliers and the users make in a competitive service market.


Therefore, it is not appropriate for Hong Kong to rush to adopt K56Flex as the standard.


In addition, the current market situation is that x2 scheme is slightly more popular than K56Flex because of x2’s earlier time to market.  So for Hong Kong to adopt the K56Flex standard at this time will cause confusion.  It is also not fair commercially to impose such a standard because one side will be selected and the other will be deprived of a chance to compete fairly in an unregulated market it has already enter.


For product selection, HKISPA recommends that ISPs should evaluate its own position and user demands to decide on which standard to adopt, or both.  Both ISPs and Internet users are recommended to buy modems which can be upgraded to comply with ITU standard when it is adopted for investment protection.


For digital connections from the ISPs to PSTN for offering 56K solutions, it is observed that ISDN PRI line provides more bandwidth and is more stable than ordinary T1 (IDA-M) line.  HKISPA believes that it is the responsibility of the FTNS licensees to make the official recommendations as to what kind of line should be used for offering 56K services.  This will save considerable cost, time, effort for testing and users can enjoy higher bandwidth and more stable connections sooner.  The cost-saving will be translated to the consumers.  





Sincerely,








Daniel Ng 	�Chairman, HKISPA


c/o HK Star Internet Ltd. Tel: 2763-8886 Fax: 2343-4806
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